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Hello Quilters:	
  
	
  
Summer has finally come to us 
Minnesotans and weÕre all anxious to get 
outside for these few precious warm 
weather months.  Generally that means 

that our quilting takes a back seat, but not necessarily.  I 
observed a brisk business at our member-led garage sale 

in June, so 
apparently we 
have quilt plans!   
	
  
Many of us like 
to garden as 
well, and I 
presently have 
22 pots of 
flowers, herbs 
and tomato 
plants to care 
for daily.  One 

of the ways that I like to enjoy both hobbies is to take my 
first cup of coffee of the (very early) morning to my lower 
sewing level, open the sliding glass door and enjoy the 
early morning coolness, birds and flowers, while I spend 
an hour or two piecing	
  and pressing for whatever project I 
have going.  Sometimes this is	
  the only	
  piecing time that I 
get, but itÕs surprising how much one can accomplish in 
this time.  What part of the day/week do you carve out for 
your quilting?  IÕll bet thereÕs some cherished time in all 
our schedules to relax and enjoy our hobby. 
 
But back to those Òquilt plans.Ó  My MotherÕs 
Grandmother (Elizabeth Woods Raymond) passed away  

 
in 1939.  A few years ago, Mother and I unearthed some 
items from my deceased AuntÕs home that included 600 
tiny cut pieces that were stacked with the cardboard 
templates (made from postcards dated 1936) and a small 
hand-penned note by Elizabeth that said Òpieces for 
planned projects.Ó  Elizabeth Woods Raymond was 85 or 
so years old in 1936, during the depression, when life 
expectancy was in the 60Õs, but she wasnÕt planning to 
die Ð she was planning her next quilt project! 
 
I have those pieces and I have plans for them Ð lo these 
75 or so years later!  I too, have lots of quilt projects 
planned and I hope that I get them all done in my lifetime.  
But if I donÕt, I hope that some great, great niece or 
nephew finds them, finishes them for me and brings them 
to show and tell at quilt guild.	
  
 
Happy Quilting, 
Lori Allison, President 
 

  
 
John Giordano, author of The Sewing Machine Guide 
Tips on Choosing, Buying, and Refurbishing, will be our 
guest speaker for July.  He is an entertaining speaker and 
very knowledgeable on sewing and sewing machines.  I 
look forward to his presentation. 
Elaine Franks, Vice President 

JULY PROGRAM Monday, July 22th, 2013 @ 7 p.m.  
    John Giordano our speaker for this month lives in St. Paul, MN and is an avid sewing machine collector.  He 

will be sharing advice and tips on sewing and sewing machines. He also writes for Threads magazine.   
 

 	
  



  

2013 - Round Robin Medallion Quilt  
Second Round:  Add a border to at least 2 sides of the 
work you received. This border should include triangles. 
Once completed, place the finished work in its bag and 
return it to the July WOW guild meeting to exchange it 
for another bag. 
Third Round: The third border does not need to be 
symmetrical in shape, color, or style. It can be plain, 
pieced, embroidered, or appliquŽd, etc. Once completed, 
place the finished work in its bag and return it to the 
August WOW guild meeting. 
 Final Step:  After a piece has traveled through 3 rounds; 
its rotation will be complete. At that time, it will be shared 
at the August WOW guild meeting and then returned to 
you. We would love to see your medallion quilt after it has 
been quilted. If you are interested in entering your quilt in 
the WOW Fall Quilt show, please contact the WOW Quilt 
Committee.   Important: This is a ÒblindÓ round robin. 
Please do not share what you are doing with any other 
guild member so that the final quilt top will be a surprise 
for the participants. The skill levels and interests of the 
participants will vary so this is a wonderful opportunity for 
you to use ÒorphanÓ fabrics and to try new techniques. 
You may also choose to donate the top or completed quilt 
to the guild's Community Outreach group. 
Questions 
If you have any questions please contact Renelle Kunau 
at 612-968-2262 or wkunau@comcast.net.  
 
Quilt Show/ Raffle Quilt -  
The first of the year has many members actively working 
All Committee chairs are filled. 
Title:  "Pieces of Our Lives" Consistent title and reusable 
signage. 
Venue:  Plymouth Creek Center 
Date:  October 12th, 2013, October 11th we will set up. 
Quilt Categories:  Applique, Pieced, Best use of stars, 
Art/Contemporary - 1st $75, 2nd $50, 3rd $25 
Raffle Quilt:  Postcards and tickets will begin to be 
distributed at the May meeting.   Please see Brenda 
Dunlavy. 
Distribution of proceeds:  Meals on Wheels, Damascus 
Way and Quilts of Valor. 
Speakers:  Gudrun Gisladoottir and Paige Johnson 
with  ÔQuilts of ValorÕ. 
Boutique:  Donations are coming in, plus a 9 1/2'Ó block 
challenge with a food theme to be available in the 
boutique.  For fabric strips for this challenge, please see 
Shawn Taylor. 

Special Exhibits:  WOW Challenge and Workshops, Hide 
and Seek Stars (for information contact Janna Laumann 
(763) 416-0158) Where in the World we donate, 
children's quilts and Community Service.  
Volunteers:  Contact Patty Morris at (701) 226-3137. 
Quilt Registration:  Pick up forms starting in June. 
Vendors:  Eleven so far, contact Lisa Olson (763) 559-
9638, if you or someone you know would be interested. 
  We are in a very good position and it has been a joy 
working with the Quilt Show Committee. 
Thanks, Patti Marrin/ Julie Harstad 
 
2013 WOW Quilt Retreat 
When: Sept. 19th (2:00pm) thru Sept. 22nd (4:00pm) 

Where:  Green Lake Bible Camp, 9916 Lake Avenue 
South, Spicer MN 
Cost:  $189.00, Deposit of $90.00 due by July 31st 
Final Payment of $99.00 due by August 31st 
 
Save the dates, sign-up, and join your fellow quilting 
friends at this yearÕs WOW Quilt Retreat.  Price includes 
3 nights lodging, and 8 meals.   
 
There will be lots of time for quilting, socializing, and 
shopping at area quilt shops in if you so choose.  We will 
offer the opportunity for a Òmystery quiltÓ as well as 
making as few or as many of the Òfriendship starÓ blocks 
as you want Ð we will draw for a winner on Sunday Ð 
winner gets all the blocks.  And to make the weekend 
interesting, we will have drawings throughout the Retreat 
for door prizes and a grand prize drawing on the last day 
of the Retreat.  DonÕt wait, call one of us now and sign 
up! 
 
If you have already signed up and will not be at the 
July WOW Meeting, please mail your deposit of $90 
to:  Nancy Erbst, 29530 131st Street, Princeton, MN 
55371 
 

Retreat Coordinators: Nancy Erbst:  612-965-5664 
Mary-Inman Forbes:  763-559-0703, Linda Lindholm:  
612-735-5849 
 
Block of The Month 
The block of the month for July is the ÒNorthumberland 
StarÓ block, finished size 12Ó.  Worksheet is attached to 
this newsletter.  There will be a few paper copies 
available at the July meeting for January Ð August blocks.  



As I will not be present at July meeting, Angela Coleman 
will be handling B. O. M. 
Linda Waterman, Block of Month 
 

 
B. O. M. Club 
 
Small Groups 
Maple Grove Senior Quilters meets at Maple Grove 
Community Center, 12951 Weaver Lake Rd., Maple 
Grove, 1st & 3rd Wed. each month, 9am Ð 2pm. 
 
Board Meeting July 16th, 7pm at LundÕs located at 
Hwy. 55 and Vicksburg, Plymouth 
 
Guild Meeting Notes for June 24, 2013 
- Lori opened the meeting and welcomed the one guest. 
-­‐Nancy Erbst, retreat committee member, gave details for 
the retreat this year (see page 2, col. 2, of this newsletter) 
-Quilt Show & Raffle Quilt committee members gave a 
report of the status of the show (details in this newsletter) 
- Shawn Taylor introduced a new project for the boutique, 
a 9 !Ó block, pieced or applique, food theme, using fabric 
that she brought for this project.   
- Renelle spoke about the Round Robin Medallion 
project.  Details are on page 2 of this newsletter.  Projects 
were exchanged between participants. 
- Community Service projects, winter holiday placemats 
for ÔMeals on WheelsÕ, are due by August meeting.  Our 
guild goal is two placemats per member. 
- Block of the Month was shown.  JulyÕs block is 
Northumberland Star.  Worksheet is in newsletter. 
- Door prizes were handed out. 
- Show & Share had eleven projects. 
- Members Garage Sale!!!! 
- Meeting adjourned. 
Angela Coleman, Secretary 
Garage Sale!!!! 

 
Shopping for books. 
 

 
Mickey Ellis at her table in the cool AC! 
 

 
Renelle Kunau at her table. 
 

 
Monthly Program Schedule July Ð Dec. 2013 
July Ð John Giordano 
August -  Sophie Collier ÒQuilting the QuiltÓ 
September Ð Celine Perkins of Perkins Dry Goods 
October Ð Debbie Bowles of Maple Island Designs 
November Ð Susan Fetter Ward ÒCommon Bias QuiltingÓ. 
Workshop scheduled for Saturday prior at Four Seasons 
Quilt Shop. 
December Ð Christmas meeting Ð possibly snow dyeing 
fabric. 



 
  

Community Events 
Headwaters Quilters Guild Quilt Show ÒQuilts of Lake 
BemidjiÓ Ð July 19th Ð 10am Ð 5pm and July 20th -10am 
Ð 4pm. Located at Evangelical Free Church, 115 Carr 
Lake Road SW, Bemidji, MN  (218) 759-2310, admission 
$3.00 for ages 12 and over. 
 
 
SHOW & SHARE 

  
Lori Allison with a new design. 
 

 
Another quilt from LoriÕs Kaffe Fassett fabrics. 
 
 

One more by Lori made of Kaffe Fassett fabrics. 
 

 

 
Renelle KunauÕs bird house wall hangings. 
 

 
Renelle KunauÕs purple coneflower wall hanging. 
 

 
Julie HarstadÕs ÒGrey GeeseÓ quilt. 
Show & Share Cont. 

 
Signature quilt brought in by Sharyn Resvick. 



 

 
Pam BrakeÕs quilt in neutrals. 

  
Kris CoffmanÕs T-shirt quilt. 
 

 
Kris CoffmanÕs Ô1 block wonderÕ quilt. 
 
 

 
Cindy StensonÕs string quilt in ÒThe BeatlesÓ fabric. 

 

 
Cindy StensonÕs maple leaf quilt. 
 
 



	
  
 
 

	
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

	
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

! JUlY CHECKLIST:  
! Block of the month 

! Your Nametag 

! Birthday Club Donations 

! Show and Share 

! Community Service projects or 
donations. 

! Boutique Donations 

! Free books, magazine and 
fabric to share 

  
 

" WOW 2013 Officers & Committee Chairs "  
President Lori Allison 952-426-9836 Iba0718@hotmail.com 

Vice President Elaine Franks 763-843-0964 esfranks101@gmail.com 
Treasurer 
Secretary 

Janet Balej 
Angela Coleman 

763-571-1975 
612-219-1118 

jbalej@netzero.com 
angela_coleman@yahoo.com 

Birthday Club Lyla West 763-537-4079 lyla@lakedalelink.net 
 Bev Romfo 763-550-1470 gbromfo@hotmail.com 

Block of the Month Linda Waterman 763-273-4598 lindawaterman1@gmail.com 
   Community Service Nancy Miller 763-424-4740 nancy_miller@comcast.net 
 Maple Grove Sr. Quilters   

Door Prizes Marjorie Russell 952-473-0863 rangermarge@mcshi.com 
               Membership Sherry Niles 952-546-8850 sherrydniles@yahoo.com 

 Diane Juul 762-550-0858 hrdmj@earthlink.net 
 Betsy Bahn 763-422-8184 ebahn@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor Angela Coleman 612-219-1118 angela_coleman@yahoo.com 
Assistant Editor Carol Fisher 612-588-8698 Crazyq98@aol.com 

Secret Sisters Luanne Palmer 952-938-4814 luannepal99@gmail.com 
 

Small Group Coord 
Linda Baule 
Carole Olson 

952-938-5634 
763-544-7130 

ANGEL755@aol.com 
carole_olson@msn.com 

Activities Coordinator 
Resolution Quilts 

Renelle Kunau 
Sharon Peterson 
Cindy Stenson 

763-473-5432 
303-775-1796 
612-236-6800 

wkunau@comcast.net 
smp1951@hotmail.com 
eyore1861@yahoo.com        

Sunshine & Shadows Gail Mooers 952-938-0617 glmooers@gmail.com 
Web Mistress LuAnn Sing 952-472-0825 lmsing54@mchsi.com 

Retreat Coordinators Nancy Erbst 763-389-3719 nancy@erbst.org 
 Linda Lynholm 

 
Mary Inman Forbes 

612-735-5849 
 
763-559-0703 

linda.lindholm@honeywell. 
com 
mary.inman-forbes@blackbox-
vs.com 

Quilt Show Coord. Julie Harstad 612-701-4192 julie@harstads.biz 
 Patti Marrin 952-881-2231 p.m.quiltdesign@gmail.com 

 Shawn Taylor 612-581-8236 sewuv2quiltgmail.com 
    
    
    
    

The Women of the West Quilt Guild was 
organized in December of 1997 to 
encourage and support all levels of 
quilters.  The guild offers education, 
programs, fellowship, communication and 
community service while providing a 
place to be among people that share the 
same interest of the art of quilting.  
Meetings are held the 4th Monday 
monthly at 7 p.m. at the Medina 
Entertainment Center.  If there is a 
conflict with a holiday, another night will 
be scheduled.  The Medina Entertainment 
Center is on Highway 55 in Medina. 


